
NEXT MEETING:  TUESDAY, OCTOBER 10, 2023, AT 7:00 P.M.  
MINUTES OF THE RP ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

September 12, 2023
Chairman Steve Quinn called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village bulletin board.  Members present were Tammy Laverty,  Guillermo Lopez-Acosta, Harry Menta, Linda Quinn, Steve Quinn, Matt Graves, Nicole Terrarosa. Excused:  Lisa Rehm. 
Hearing of Citizens:  None present.
A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Guillermo Lopez-Acosta to accept the May 9, 2023, meeting minutes.  All were in favor of the motion.  
Payment of Bills:  
EC Account : total budget for 2023 $12,000.00 Spend as of 6/20 $11,905.39

PO#53199 - $ 14.99 ​– This & That Hardware – Trash bags for NP

PO#53222 - $175.23 – Barbara DeLuca – Pizza, supplies for NP Planting 5/6/23.

PO#53223 - $364.81 – This & That Hardware – Spades, trowel, shears for NP 

PO#53238 - $456.00 – Amazon – Boxed Water for NP Opening 6/3/23.

PO#53239 - $215.99 – Stephen Quinn – Activation of 2 Trail Cameras

PO#53272 - $106.03 –This & that Hardware – Wild bird food, trash bags, broom, pail for NP

PO#53275 - $399.50 – Village IGA – 50 sandwiches for workers at Earth Day

PO#53482 - $117.00 – Barbara DeLuca – bagels, breakfast for workers at Earth Day 5/20/23

PO#53483 - $220.20 – Amazon – Ryobi Cordless String Trimmer for NP

PO#53484 - $ 16.99 – Barbara DeLuca – Labels for Crackers for NP Opening 6/3/23.

PO#53385 - $ 84.29 – Barbara DeLuca – Coffee for workers Earth Day, Gift Cards for Trivia @ Earth Day 5/20/23

PO#53386 - $ 77.78 – Amazon – Deet & Deer Stopper for NP, Mosquito, Tick & Insect Repellent Wipes

PO#53512 - $269.00 – Blue Dog Graphics – Program and Map for NP Opening 6/3/23.

PO#53600 - $ 34.99 – This and That Hardware – Telescopic Lopping Shears

PO#53627 - $166.46 – Gempler’s Inc. – Garden markers, waterproof vinyl signs

PO#53628 - $ 12.00 – Barbara DeLuca – Earth Quote Printable Posters from Etsy

PO#53698 - $ 18.94 – Amazon Capital Services – Wall Art for NP

PO#54219 - $ 72.29 – Barbara DeLuca – Shipping charges for recycling crayons

PO#54599 - $ 35.80 – Amazon Capital Services – batteries for trail camera 

Nature Preserve Account: total budget for 2023 $8,000.00 Spend as of 6/20 $1,926.93
PO#54130 – $  57.58 – Amazon Capital Services – Tick Signs for NP

PO#54060 – $427.84 – Amazon Capital Services – Trimmer Spools 

PO#53898 -    26.73 – This and That Hardware – Sprayer Pressure & saw.
PO#53900 - $964.65 – Linda K. Rohleder – Consulting, zooms, calls, emails, travel, mileage, consulting

Discussion:

· Paul Manchess expressed interest in getting involved with the EC.  He has been invited to attend meetings.
· Guillermo Lopez-Acosta asked if the EC heard back from Samsung and the egret nest.  Tammy said the nest is doing well.  Steve said they didn’t respond but it is obvious they allowed them to roost.
· Steve Quinn advised that the EC was extremely fortunate to get its first Environmental Field Technician to work at the  Nature Preserve from May 8 – August 4.  Stacey worked as an intern as part of an internship at Stockton University. She did a fantastic job over the summer and got a lot of work done.  Steve and Stacy cut back almost all of the bamboo, but it will take several times to completely remove it.  She removed much of the mile-a-minute vines and did a lot of mulching.  She did a lot of weeding. Steve and Stacy removed some poles and gates around the trees but there are still more that need to be removed. She continually planted, watered, weeded, and supervised volunteers on Thursdays.  She worked on pulling and removing tree of heaven and trees.  She did general cleanups and trimmed and cleaned vegetation.  She cleaned up after storms and did a tremendous job while there.  She worked on the new Instagram and did research as well.  Stacy did a terrific job in controlling invasive species this summer.  She worked extremely hard throughout the summer.
Correspondence:
· Email dated 5/11/23 from Lisa Rehm Re:  Reached out to Billy Cook for scout volunteers for the summer at NP.
· Email dated 5/30/23 from Mayor Anlian Re:  Applications Now Open for the Regional Conservation Partnership
Program (RCPP) – suggests using it to fight invasive species at NP.

· Email dated 6/6/23 from ZB Re: 245 Main Street LLC Application to convert the existing commercial building to a
21-unit residential multiple dwelling.  Application and plans available for review.  Comments due by July 10.

· Email dated 6/8/23 from Michael Savino Re:  Awesome Experience! – walking through NP.
· Email dated 6/25/23 from Community Garden Oversight Committee Re:  Control of Lantern Flies

· Notice from Village Clerk Re:  Newsletter Deadline 8/18/23.
· Email dated 7/28/23 from Chair Leslie Olson Re:  Joint Project between SRP & EC

· Email dated 8/15/23 from Joseph D’Angeli Re:  Possible Bat Walk in August

· The EC will see if timing works to hold a Halloween Bat Walk so there is time to publicize the event.

With summer vacations, there was no time to schedule and publicize the event.

· Email dated 8/16/23 from Tenafly Nature Re:  Thank you for sponsoring Ruby – Red Hawk, Winawk – Barred Owl – Platinum Sponsorship

· Email dated 8/29/23 from Crayon Initiative Re:  Crayons can now be dropped off at Staples with no shipping charges.
· Email dated 9/7/23 from Chair Leslie Olson Re: Effective EPA Grant Writing Tips Free Virtual Workshop – 9/28

· Email dated 9/9/23 from Suzanne Maresca Re:  Bodily Fluid Disposal

She wrote back to say she was mistaken and that the letter should have been directed to the Borough of Ridgefield. Steve will email her to suggest that she contact the Bergen County Sewer Authority.
Old Business:

· Newsletter – start thinking of articles for winter newsletter – deadline in November?

· Earth Day article did not make cut for spring newsletter, only included NP opening and mosquito checklist.
·  Every day is Earth Day 2023 – May 20, 2023 – Review

· Moved indoors due to rain so no mini eco-cruises, HRFA fished as long as they could.

· Try to set up a fall fishing derby and possible mini eco-cruises.

· Shows: Mad Science; Snakes n Scales, Tenafly Nature, Bats, Bats, Bats
· The shows had the best attendance ever.  Snakes n Scales was well received by everyone.

· Need a new banner for next year.

· Mr. Softee was a popular addition, as was Toyota EV.

· Neighborhood Compost terrific addition as well, Commissioner Olson talking with them to work with RP.

· Key Club was extremely helpful and thanked EC for letting them set up their own table.

· Traffic problem suggestion worked well. Three areas: 1) the event area that would be parked from start to finish, 2) the long-term staying and they may be stuck for a while in our lot. And then 3) the ones that are running out can park in front of the salt silo.
· Will order bagels (get 4 dozen next year) for breakfast from Java Day, coffee & 50 sandwiches from IGA.
· Scavenger Hunt -Trivia contest went well.  Winners of Trivia Contest (DD gift card):
· Christina Shen, Joshua Becker, Tiffany Chen, Jasmine Chung, Camilla, Amanda Millon
· Next year: have activities on the blacktop in between the garage and the park to keep people interested in attending the shows.

· Use ANJEC resources next year – ask a member to pick up games available to use from ANJEC.

· Changing hours to 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. seemed to be the right amount of time for the event.

· Slideshow:  https://ridgefieldpark.org/environmental-commission/slideshows/earth-day-2023-slides-show-icymi.

Nature Walk – May 27 – review:

· About 12 people participated

Nature Preserve:

· June 3 – Official Opening of Nature Preserve – Review of Event.

· About 102 people attended
· County Executives: Mary Amoroso, Tracy Zur, Germaine Ortiz, Adam Strobel attended and spoke.

· Obal and Warrington Families attended.

· Well attended walk after the ribbon cutting.

· Article in The Record and northjersey.com – thanks to Harry & Michelle.

· Slideshow: https://www.ridgefieldpark.org/environmental-commission/slideshows/ridgefield-park-celebrates-nature-preserve
· @ridgefieldparknature – New Instagram for the NP managed by Michelle and Stacy

New Business:

· An email vote was taken to purchase a Ryobi Cordless String Trimmer for NP.

· Yes votes from voting members:  Tammy, Harry, Linda, Steve, Lisa, Guillermo - quorum.

Yes also from Nicole.
· EC Facebook – added Stacy Fernandez and Michelle DeLuca as additional Admins so they can post as well.

· Bat walk – will try to schedule a fall walk with Joe D’Angeli
· 2024 Meeting date to change to first Tuesday of the month.

· Leslie Olson propose that EC and SRP do a session in the winter months at the Civic Center to help our residents get their gardens started for the spring.
· It could be 1/2- to 3/4 of an hour. Linda, Tammy and Stacy as our experts or some combination of them along with SRP as the host.
· Plan at the end of the year and hopefully get new members for both groups.
· Members thought this was a good idea and Tammy and Linda said they would gladly do it.  
· Try to set up for January.
· Members discussed future plans and it was decided the EC would keep a general monthly calendar just listing the events it wanted to take place each month so members could comment on activities.
· Suggestions:  
· Fall and winter (February) walks at NP.
· Winter bird count

· Bird walk – Kevin Avery is interested in leading these.

· Autumn tree walk – lead by Mayor Anlian

· Bat walk – ask Joe D’Angeli if a Halloween bat walk would work.
· November – RPNA meeting date

· Possible fishing derby in November
Nature Preserve:

· Set date for next meeting of NP – 
· Check with Snakes & Scales and Joe D’Angeli to see if they do talks and what they can offer.
· Steve will check with Sara Galloway for her availability with the native plants film.
· Set date for next walk. – 
· Late October – bird walk – Steve will speak with Kevin Avery

· Late November – NP walk

· @ridgefieldparknature – New Instagram for the NP managed by Michelle and Stacy (when she has time off).

· invite other EC for a tour of the nature preserve.  Michelle said she has had a lot of interest from other towns and thought this might start a relationship with some of them.

· Vision Alliance had asked for a tour awhile back – will contact them to set up a walk.
· Schedule tour with Zachary Almonte,  the boy with the drone 

· Will ask Bergen Academies and/or Bergen Tech about possible interns. 

· Regular Clean-up Days – Email to the RP Nature Association to try to get some volunteers so that maybe twice a week or so, someone could be scheduled to take a bag and do a clean-up. Set-up a sign-up so people can select when they are available.  Would need to find a way to have a bag available for volunteers.
· Need to order signs for the bat houses and trees planted by the girl scouts.  Tammy Laverty said that maybe some future signs should have a space where names came be added when donations are made to the NP.
A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Matt Graves that the EC provide funding for signs for the bird houses and trees planted by the girl scouts.  All were in favor of the motion.

· Steve will draft a letter to the new Supt. of Schools (Joseph Vespignani jvespignani@rpschools.net ) to try to build a relationship with the schools and the RPNA. The EC will also reach out to the elementary schools to see if they have environmental clubs.  The EC will also contact Edie Emmet’s in the guidance dept. to see if there are any community service students who would like to help with maintenance.  The EC will also reach out to the Key Club and Mr. Savino.

· Steve will check with Mayor Anlian to see if he thinks there needs to be a fall planting session.  It seems the seeds came in very well this year.

· An email will be sent to Chief Rella to set up a meeting and walk through of the NP to discuss safety.

· A discussion was held on putting a bird feeder near the entrance of the NP and if members could maintain it.  Tammy said she would help with it.

· Although Stacy and Steve removed much of the bamboo, there is still more work to be done.  A work session will probably need to be scheduled in the future.
· The street fair is scheduled for October 7, 2023.  The Quinns are away for the street fair.  If there are any members who are able to staff a table, please let the EC know and a table will be reserved.
· Deanna Altamoura (6/27/23)would like to sponsor a memorial bench or similar tribute to her uncle at NP.
· Task list sent by Stacy Fernandez after completing summer work:
1. GET SURVEY DONE OF NATURE PRESERVE TO GET A FOREST MAINTENANCE PLAN DONE: GRACIE & HARRIGAN CONSULTING (this is the group Tenafly Nature Center used). They will map vegetation, set up goals and objectives, and recommend an activity schedule. – SQ – this is a possibility.
2. GET AILANTHUS TREES (TREE OF HEAVEN) TAKEN DOWN!!!!  - SQ says this would be a good thing.
3. Talk to emergency departments (police, fire, etc.) to discuss ideas for safety at the preserve. – Will do.
4. Consider setting up a “Friends of” group to be able to raise funds for the nature preserve. Look at Fyke Nature Association. 
5. Set up volunteer days (weekends are best) for a few hours, maybe twice a month. Create 2-3 tasks that people can sign up for ahead of time. Some possible tasks: cleaning crews to clean garbage in the forest and overlook areas, weeding, planting, removing more posts/tree cages from the forest. After spotted lantern flies lay eggs, go around and squish the nests. – members should think of what the volunteers should work on.
6. Consider reaching out to the school to see if there is a club that would be interested in coming to the preserve once or twice a month to help maintain the preserve.  – SQ will write a letter to the new Supt. to get schools involved with the nature preserve.  SQ will also contact elementary schools to get their clubs involved.
7. Think of education programs that would be beneficial to the town and research who would be able to teach them. – will work on this.
8. Contacts with other preserves or associations: Steve Wiser: steve@flatrockbrook.com  
Don (Bergen County Audubon): greatauk4@gmail.com  
Native Plant Society - Tom: tbender6666@gmail.com  
Alexa Fantacone - Lorrimer Society: alexa.fantacone@njaudubon.org 
Debora Davidson - Executive Director Tenafly Nature Center ddavidson@tenaflynaturecenter.org  
Alex Braunstein - Land & Facilities Manager Tenafly Nature Center abraunstein@tenaflynaturecenter.org 
There being no further business, a motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Tammy Laverty adjourning the meeting at 8:32 p.m.  All were in favor of this motion.

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 10, 2023, at 7:00 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Barbara DeLuca








Barbara DeLuca
cc:  Commissioner William Gerken

Important Dates to Keep in Mind:

· 09/23/23 – Swap & Shop  11:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

· 09/27/23 – EPS densifier ribbon cutting 11:00 a.m. at DPW.

· 10/01/23 – Residential Food Waste Composting Kickoff and Orientation 1:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. @ VFW 
· 10/07/23 – Street Fair/Jazz Festival

· 10/14/23 – Health Fair 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. @ K of C  Blood Drive 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.

· 10/21/23 – Rigid Plastics Recycling and Paper Shredding
· 10/28/23 – DEA Drug Takeback @ 10:00 a.m. RPPD  
· 11/04/23 – Fall Market & Festival by Arts Association @ Fellowship Park 11:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
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